
 

 

  DISTRICT GOAL 

#6 

The District  

will continue our  

Capital Construction 

project plans while 

maintaining our  

facilities at the  

highest level,  

and demonstrating 

fiscal responsibility 

and accountability  

in all areas  

of operation. 

 

Starting Jan. 1, there will be a new traffic pattern at 
the Middle School during construction for the Capi-
tal Improvement Project.   
In the upcoming weeks, maps of the new pattern will be 
sent home with Middle School students, distributed at 
holiday concerts, and posted on www.lakeshorecsd.org. 
  
Meanwhile, here’s the scoop on what to expect:  
 

 The existing front building entrance, drop off loop, 

and parking lot will be fenced off and closed for 
construction. There will be no access to this area. 

 During arrival and dismissal (7:20-7:35 am and 2:10

-2:35 pm) only buses and authorized staff will be 
able to enter the site from Route 5. Parents will not 
be able to drive around the buses loading and un-
loading in the bus zones.   

 Outside of arrival and dismissal times ONLY, 

parents and visitors may use the bus zone, but do 
NOT park here during arrival and dismissal times or 

you will be blocked in by buses.  

 The door closest to the traffic circle behind the building 

will be the temporary Main Entrance.  
 

 Parents who drop off or pick up during arrival and dis-

missal must enter off Sunset Blvd. or the Beach Road 
entrance which connects to Eagle Drive. When entering 
from Sunset, use the traffic circle to reach the designat-
ed pick up/drop off zone. The parking spaces along 
Sunset will be closed and this will be the designated 
student drop off/pick up zone. Students should use the 
building’s Sports Entry.   
 

 For student safety, drive around the traffic circle to 

drop off and pick up on the building side of the road  
so students are not crossing in front of traffic.   

 
For questions or additional information,  

please contact Principal Erich Reidell at 926-2400. 

 
Phase 2 of Capital Project 
Starts In January 

With Phase 1 of the District’s  four-phase 

Capital Construction project completed, 

staff have moved into the renovated spac-

es at the High School and Transportation 

Center. Roof work  is complete. Sidewalks 

are in. Pool ventilation is improved.  

In January, Phase 2 begins.  

This will involve a new traffic pattern at 

the Middle School (see details below) 

while the main entry, main office, and 

nurse’s office areas are reconstructed and 

a secure entryway is installed. There also 

will be an expanded restroom area near 

the auditorium. Work is expected to be 

completed by Fall.  

 

Phase 2 also brings additional work at the 

High School, where students have 

attended since the 1950s. Work will 

start in mid-January on an athletic en-

trance with a concession area and indoor 

restrooms (no more porta potties) for ath-

letic events, as well as the construction of 

technology classrooms. 

New Traffic Pattern at the Middle School Starts Jan. 1 


